REVISED May 17, 2011


COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING, APRIL 21, 2011

The May Board meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta. President Irelle Beatie called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

ATTENDING: Ky Easton, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, Irelle Beatie, Debra Blake, Kathy Rose, Patty Six, Cathe Hedrick, Dee Johnson, Naomi Hicks and Julie Mock.

MINUTES: The Minutes from the March 17, 2011 Board meeting were not approved. The Board will consult with Priscilla Jacobs re: necessary corrections to them. In the future, the Board may approve Minutes “with the following (specified) corrections” rather than waiting to consult the Recording Secretary.

TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer’s Report for July 1 – March 31, 2011 was presented by Sue Kadner. Julie Mock made a motion, seconded by Patty Six, to approve it. Motion carried.

BOARD & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Programs: Sue distributed the latest draft of the new Speaker Contract, which now refers to “Speakers” as “Presenters”. This document was reviewed by member and attorney Heather Georgakis. Sue asked Board members to notify her within the next two days of any revisions they feel are necessary. Sue has nearly completed the Presenter bookings for 2012. Irelle announced that Ranell Hansen will be Vice President – Programs, starting July 1.
Workshops: Patty said that there are 29 people hoping to attend Karla Alexander’s May workshop. Because Karla is unavailable, a second workshop day is not possible. Starting July  1, Carol Fay and Diane Eardley will co-chair the Workshop committee. As co-chairs, either or both can attend Board meetings, but the position will only have one vote. Sue reminded the Board to keep in mind that, when considering scheduling a second workshop day to meet member demand, consideration must be given no only to the availability of the Presenter, but also of the Workshop Coordinator(s). There was discussion re: whether to anticipate demand and schedule two workshops ahead of time, and wait and see how many sign up for each one. There appears to be sufficient demand for two of Cindy Needham’s “Open Thread Bar” workshops in June, so Patty will see whether she’s available, and also contact Marty Frolli to get the names of interested people she collected in her classes.
Mickey Depre is already scheduled to do two different workshops in September. October’s presenter will do a workshop regarding miniatures. If sign-ups for the November workshop with Mary Lou Weidman indicate a need for a second workshop, Patty will contact her regarding her availability.
Parliamentarian: Debra presented the latest revision of the Guild By-Laws, along with the ballot for both approval of the revised By-Laws and the election of the 2011 – 2012  Officers and Board of Directors. A list of proposed By-Law changes, along with a complete list of proposed Guild Officers and Committee Chairs, will be sent in an email blast in advance of the May General Meeting, when the election will take place.
Membership: Becky reported that the Guild now has 278 members. Marilyn Martin created the Welcome Committee and is now looking for help to implement some changes deemed necessary to help new and old members feel more welcome and included in Guild activities. Becky, Irelle, Patty, Ky, and Darilyn Kisch are possible Welcome Committee assistants. Pairing up guests with members at the meetings, along with contacting members who no longer attend, were two ideas discussed. Becky prepared a spreadsheet tracking member attendance for the last nine months. Dee Johnson will contact members who haven’t been coming to determine whether there is something we can do (transportation, encouragement, etc.) to help.
Public Relations: Kathy announced that Leslie Dodge has agreed to be Public Relations chair starting July 1. Kathy is compiling a Public Relations workbook to facilitate Leslie’s transistion to the position.

Auction: Cathe Hedrick reported that the Auction Committee had received several donations, some quite large, of items for the auction. She told us to be aware that some quilting-related books may now be much more valuable than they originally were, due to being out of print, or the increased popularity of the author.
OLD BUSINESS:
Community Quilts vs. Community Projects: An increased interest in several community projects during the past year has created the need for some standardization of the approval process for both these projects and the Community Quilt projects, along with some decisions re: who will oversee the projects, and what priority the projects will have re: Community Quilt resources. Kathy Rose will create a form for Community Quilt and Community Project approval, which will be available on the Guild website. Applications will be presented to the Board, which, in consultation with the Community Quilts Chair(s), will consider each request. There was a concern that the workload for the combined Community Quilts and Projects might be too much for the Committee, as it is currently set up, and that it might be necessary to appoint a separate Chair for the projects. It was agreed that the Board would work with the new approval process for a while and see how much volume there was before appointing a separate Chair for the projects. Barbara MacCallum and Edalee Keehn will be the Community Quilt Co-Chairs for 2011-2012. 
I Madonnari: Board members were asked to view the artist’s quilt choice and send comments to Sue. Sue presented five additional quilt options from the Guild’s quilt show. The artist will be asked to make first, second, and third choices of the quilt to feature, after which the quiltmaker(s) will be asked for their permission to draw the chosen quilt.

Newsletter: The Post Office disapproved a recent Guild newsletter because advertising for travel is prohibited according to the Guild’s bulk mail permit. At the last minutes, stickers had to be placed over the offending advertisement in order to send it. We need to take care not to violate this rule in advertising the Guild’s bus trips, and advise members and supporters regarding it when they submit advertisements to the newsletter.
Insurance: Irelle reported that the Guild’s current policy covers basic liability for the use of the church and added venues as needed. She said the Guild may want to consider Directors & Officers coverage, which is included in the policy we could have if insured through SCCQG. At $2.75/member the additional cost would be approximately $200.00. Irelle will continue to research this policy. She believes that the Guild does not currently have property damage coverage and that the SCCQG policy covers this as well. She pointed out that the SCCQG policy is designed for what we, as a Quilt Guild, do, as opposed to our current coverage, which is more generic in nature. She said the Guild should include property damage for its storage units.

Cordless Microphones: Darilyn Kisch has purchased these and is learning about how to set them up.

Opportunity Quilt Chair: In response to the preferences and opinions expressed by members, it was agreed that the Guild will continue to have an Opportunity Quilt the same year as the  the quilt show, but on “off” years, will have some kind of Opportunity Non-Quilt, such as a travel opportunity, sewing machine, etc. Sue Davies is willing to be the Opportunity Quilt Chair; Irelle will ask her if she is also willing to chair the Non-Quilt process. We currently need to recruit an Opportunity Quilt for 2012.

Block of the Month: The Knotty Threads satellite group has agreed to chair the BOM Committee.

Guidelines for Email Blasts: Jean Faison, Irelle Beatie, and Sue Kadner will meet to draft guidelines for sending email to the membership.
NEW BUSINESS:

July Picnic: Naomi Hicks and the Gone to Pieces satellite group will chair the picnic. The budget for it is approximately $200.00, which includes nametags and mailed invitations to new members, but an augmentation of up to $100.00 (total then + $300.00) may be necessary. Attendance for the last two years was 102 and 103. Sue will send Naomi a list of the budgets and expenditures for previous picnics. Currently, the committee plans to bring desserts itself and have other members provide the rest of the pot-luck meal items, and to have a western theme. Concerns re: the weather (it got cold last year) and how to attract and make the picnic more fun for new members were discussed. The Library Committee will need to be consulted if there is to be the traditionally-held book sale on the same evening, and the Picnic Chairs will need to decide whether they want to continue the practice of giving door prize tickets and coupons for a free book to new members attending the picnic.

Guidelines for Newsletter: Irelle asked how the newsletter works, where the Committee gets material for it, etc. Sue suggested meeting with the Newsletter Committee and also attending (along with Leslie Dodge, the new PR Chair) the July SCCQG meeting, where the theme will be “Newsletters”.

New Membership Application: Sue suggested including an option regarding preference for receipt of the newsletter via email or USPS. There was a discussion re: whether to include a question about interest in satellite groups on the membership application, or have the Satellite Coordinator call all new members. The Membership Committee is working on a tri-fold with more detailed information re: satellite groups and other aspects of membership in the Guild. Sue and Darilyn Kisch will work with two existing sources of information, the official Guild history written by Kathy Rose (and located in the Media section of the website), and a memoir about the founding and early years of the Guild written by Marty Frolli, to write a piece for the Membership Directory.

A motion was made (Ky Easton), seconded (Patty Six) and passed to adjourn the meeting at 8:53 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Julie Ann Mock

Recording Secretary (Acting) 
